

HOLY ROSARY CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL WEEKLY BULLETIN

27 April 2018

Dear Parents

Attendance Matters

Here are the figures for week ending 20 April 2018:-

Inf 1	88%
Inf 2	82%
Inf 3	94%
Inf 4	92%
Inf 5	98.7%
Inf 6	97.9%
J1	94.3%
J2	86.1%
J3	90.7%
J4	96.6%
J5	98.3%
J6	93%
J7	94.2%
J8	97.9%
Total for whole school	93.12%

We did not meet our target last week.

'Smiggle' Friday

This week's winners were Rosie in Infant 6 and Anais in J6.

Father Vin

Those of you who attend mass at Holy Rosary church will have read the announcement in last week's parish newsletter. Father Vin has been unwell for a little while and needed a long period of rest and recuperation so has decided, for the good of the parish and school, to resign from his positions of Parish Priest and Governor due to ill health.

We would like to thank Father for his time and commitment to the school over the last two years.

We wish Father a speedy return to good health and will keep him in our prayers.

Complaints from a neighbour

We have received another complaint from a neighbour regarding parents parking across driveways. Could we please ask that you do not block resident's driveways.

Also, one particular neighbour regularly contacts the school about the noise the children make on the playground. I have explained to her that I think the sound of children at play is very joyful, but she does not agree with me! I thought it may be useful to let you know how this local resident feels.

Football Results

This week, Holy Rosary played 3 football matches and we are pleased to let you all know that they won all 3. The first match was with Northway and we won 7-0. The second match was St Andrews which was 3-1. The final match was our local "Derby" with Aintree Davenhill which ended 7-0 to Holy Rosary.

The match against Davenhill was, in Mr King's own words "Holy Rosary's finest". These 3 results means that we are now Top of the League. Well done boys! And well done Mr King!

Fair Trade

Thanks to everyone who supported our recent cake and Fair Trade sale. We raised a total of £210. This was sent directly to Fair Trade.

Visit by Warburtons

Warburtons (the bread people) visited school this week and worked with the children in Year 3. The children had a wonderful time and made healthy pizzas.

Maricourt Open Evening – reminder

Please see attached flyer regarding Maricourt's Information evenings on Wednesday 2 May 2018 at 4.00 pm. If you cannot make that date there is also another open evening on Wednesday 9 May 2018 at 4.00 pm. The meetings will be held in the Upper School (Newman Hall).

Kingswood - reminder

Everyone who is attending the Kingswood residential has paid the initial £40 deposit. The first instalment of £80 was due at the end of March – we are still awaiting 10 first instalments. The second instalment of £70 is due on Monday 30 April. Thank you.

<u>Levy – reminder</u>

Thanks to all the families who have sent in their payment for this year's levy. To date, 133 families still have not yet paid the levy. Individual reminders will be sent out next week. Thank you.

Maghull FC Girls football

Please see attached a flyer giving information about Maghull FC Girls Football club who are looking for new players.

Holy Rosary Parish Newsletter

Please see the attached link which takes you directly to the Holy Rosary Parish website where you can view the most recent Parish Newsletters https://www.parishofholyrosary.co.uk/newsletters. By accessing this link you will be able to find out what is happening in the parish, the Archdiocese and the wider community. Thank you.

School Nurse Drop-In Sessions

The last School Nurse Drop-In Clinic for this academic year is on:-

Wednesday 20 June 2018

The clinic will be held in school between 8.45 and 9.30 am – so if you wish to see the nurse, please just report to the school office. During the clinics the nurse will be available for a confidential service regarding your child's health and development, including health promotion advice and signposting to others for information and support. The nurse is based at Maghull Health Centre – telephone 0151 222 3437.

Fit for Life Group

The Fit for Life group meet at Holy Rosary Church, for mass at 10.00 am, on the first Thursday of every month. After mass they go for a coffee and a chat in the Hope Centre on Aintree Lane. The group next meet on:-

All parents/grandparents/carers are welcome to join in.

MRS C MORRIS

Headteacher

Diary for w/c 30 April 2018

Monday Swimming – J2

Computer Club - Years 5 & 6 - 3.15 to 4.00 pm

Tuesday Football training – 3.15 to 4.15 pm

Rugby Club – Years 5 and 6 – 3.15 to 4.15 pm (last session)

Tennis club – Years 3, 4 & 5 – 3.15 to 4.15 pm

Wednesday Dance club – Year 2 – 3.15 to 4.00 pm

Cricket club – Years 3, 4, 5 & 6 – 3.15 to 4.15 pm

Thursday IDL Club – 3.15 to 4.00 pm

DATES FOR THE DIARY

28 April – First Holy Communion Mass – children in J3 5 May – First Holy Communion Mass – children in J4

7 May – Bank Holiday (May Day)

8 May – School Holy Communion Celebration

w/c 14 May – Year 6 SATs w/c 21 May – DT week 25 May – end of term 28 May to 1 June – Half term 4 June – INSET day 5 June – return to school